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Head of School Comment 

The past 7 months have flown by! I am incredibly proud of not only what we have been able to 

achieve but also the foundations we have put in place for September.  

It has been a pleasure to get to know the Sudbourne community and it already feels like home. 

Thank you all for making me feel so welcome.  

I have been privileged to work with such a talented, dedicated team and would like to take this 

opportunity to thank each of them for their efforts this academic year. They very much deserve a 

relaxing Summer break.  

I hope everyone has a summer filled with fond memories and a chance to reflect the success of this 

academic year and set goals for next academic year. I look forward to sharing the plans we have early 

in September.   

See you all on Wednesday 6th of September at 8:40am.  

Miss Kingshott  

Sports Day  

What an unforgettable and joyous day we had celebrating sports day at Brockwell Park.  

 

Coach Michael and Coach Simeon, arranged a great range of activities for the children to take part in 

and it was a pleasure to see the sportsmanship displayed by all. Thank you to all of the parents, who 

assisted with walking and to those who were able to attend to cheer and motivate everyone on.   

  

We returned to school for ice-lollies and a certificate presentation, for children who excelled on the 

day.  

 

Electric were the winning house this year with 276 points.  

Brockwell - 265  

Ritzy - 260  

Windmill - 252   



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Phase 2 Trip to Royal Observatory Greenwich  

 

Phase 2 had a brilliant time at the Royal Observatory in Greenwich during the last week! They 

enjoyed visiting the Prime Meridian and exploring the maritime museum. The trip was linked to their 

Geography learning on the lines of latitude and longitude from our new Curriculum provider CUSP.  

Year 6 Final Week 

 

What a send off to our amazing Year 6 pupils!  

Our Mid Day Meal Supervisors put on a special lunch to start the week.  

They then performed their show 'Arabian Nights' to the whole school and parents. What a success 

this was! Given the short amount of time they had to rehearse and learn lines, it was an outstanding 

achievement. I was blown away with the hidden talents  - singing, acting, juggling and backflips to 

name just a few!  

Our Year 6 leavers assembly brought tears to many. The thoughtful words and praise given to each 

pupil by Ms Clement, Ms Willat and Ms Van-Manen were hugely appreciated and heart felt.  



We concluded the week with a mammoth water fight. Over 1,000 water balloons and water blasters 

in action, meant not a single pupil or teacher were left dry.   

 

Message from Ms Kingshott; 

Year 6! It has been a privilege to get to know you over the last 7 months and I couldn't be prouder of 

how much you have achieved and accomplished this year.  

You have clearly embraced and embodied a whole range of experiences and learning during your 

time at Sudbourne and this has contributed to the person you are today. A pupil ready to persevere, 

when presented with challenges and difficulties. Someone is ready to celebrate others and 

acknowledge your own achievements and growth. A student who aspires to be the best version of 

themselves and sets aspirational dreams and goals. A member of society who acts with integrity and 

treats everyone and everything with kindness. You are all role models of Sudbourne and everything 

the school aims to achieve in shaping future generations.  

Year 7 will be a whirlwind! You will make new friends, try new lessons and grow more than you can 

even imagine at the moment. I hope you look back on your time at Sudbourne with fondness and 

warmth. You were the founding Year 6's in the new building after all.  

Please come back to visit, you will always be part of Sudbourne. I wish you all the very best for the 

future and know you will all go on to achieve your goals.  

Miss Kingshott  

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

School Disco 

The first disco in the new building and since the pandemic! Thank you to the PTA for organising not 

only much needed dance for the pupils but also a roof top bar for the adults. It was a joy to see the 

Sudbourne community together and we were able to raise close to £500 to go towards the Music 

room set up.  

Dates for all PTA events will be shared in September. These events are only a success because of the 

parent helpers behind the scene so please do consider getting involved.  

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Football Awards Presentation 

Coach Limahl and Coach Karl held an award presentation to celebrate the achievements of the 

football club for the academic year;  

 

Wednesday League: 

Most improved  - Elias & Chidibere  

Managers Player - Jojo 



Most Sporting  - Moka 

Players player   - Tiago 

Top goal scorer - Jojo 

 

Saturday League : 

Most improved  - Diya 

Managers Player - Arthur 

Most Sporting  - Emilio  

Players player  - Kai 

Top goal scorer - Kai 

 



 

Windmill Cluster Football 

Congratulations to Sudbourne Boys and girls, who both reached the finals of the Windmill cluster 

Football tournament. The children represented the school in fantastic fashion both on and off the 

pitch.  

 

A special well done to the following pupils;  

Caelan and Chiagoziem, who were voted Windmill Clusters Player of the tournament.  

Tiago and Asiya, who were voted Sudbourne’s player of the tournament.  

Cyreece and Micol,  who were Sudbourne’s top goal scorers. 

 

Boys Group Stage 

Orchard 1-3 Sudbourne 

Holy trinity 2-0 Sudbourne 

St Jude’s  1-0 Sudbourne 

Sudbourne 1-1  Jubilee 

Christ church 0-5 Sudbourne 

Sudbourne 2-0 Richard Atkins 

Finished 3rd in the Group stage. 

 

Semi finals 

Sudbourne 5-0  St Jude’s 

 

Final   



Sudbourne 1- 2 Jubilee 

 

Girls Group stage 

Orchard 1 – 2 Sudbourne – Goals: Tierra Michelle, Micol 

Holy Trinity 0-1 Sudbourne – Goals: Micol 

Sudbourne 3 – 0 St Judes – Goals:  Juno, Rakiyah , Micol 

Jubilee 0-Sudbourne 0 

Richard Atkins 2- 0 Sudbourne 

Finished 2nd in the group stage. 

 

Semi Finals 

Sudbourne 2 -0 St Judes  Goals: Rakiyah, Micol 

 

Finals 

Sudbourne 0-1 Richard Atkins 

 

Thank you to Coach Limahl and Coach Karl.  

We look forward to more tournaments next year.  

 

 



Charlie's Bench 

We are so proud to have raised £1100 for the Brompton Fountain charity in memory of Charlie 

Morris. Thank you to the whole Sudbourne community for all your support.  

Children in 1C planted wonderful yellow flowers to remember Charlie and Mrs Chakar and Miss Reid 

have done the most incredible job of decorating Charlie’s bench with colourful jelly beans and bikes.  

 

Staff Leavers 

We would like to wish the staff and pupils that have moved on from Sudbourne the very best for the 

future. Your contributions to Sudbourne will always be cherished and appreciated.  

 



 

 

Autumn Term Clubs 

There are still spaces in all after school clubs for next term. 

 

The Tuesday Futsal club is for children in Years 1 to 3. 

 

Thursday Football Team training is for all children in Years 3 to 6, children are not expected to attend 

trials for this club, they can just join. 

 

Childcare Voucher Payments and Tax-Free Payments The school is no longer accepting childcare 

voucher payments or Tax-Free childcare payments, all clubs places need to be booked directly. 

Arty Party (art club for Y3-6) can accept these types of payments. 

Go to: https://artyparty.co.uk/afterschoolclubs/sudbourne Book to the end of step 1 on their website 

and then email/telephone letting them know you want to pay with vouchers or Tax-Free and they 

will complete the booking. 

Email: john@artyparty.co.ukTel: 020 8675 7055 

https://artyparty.co.uk/afterschoolclubs/sudbourne
mailto:john@artyparty.co.uk


 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

Dates for Diary 

 

• Monday 4th September 2023 - Staff Inset Day  

• Tuesday 5th September 2023 - Staff Inset Day  

• Wednesday 6th September  - Children in Reception - Year 6 return (Reception - Morning 

Only) 

• Wednesday 7th September (5.30pm - 6.30pm) - Parent Information Evening - Phase 1 (Year 

1 and Year 2) 



• Monday 11th September (5.30pm - 6.30pm) - Parent Information Evening - Phase 2 (Year 3 

and Year 4) 

• Monday 11th September (3.30pm  - 4.30pm) Secondary Transition Meeting (Year 5/6) 

• Tuesday 12th September (5.30pm - 6.30pm) Parent Information Evening - Phase 3 (Year 5 & 

Year 6) 

• Wednesday 13th September - Children in reception start school full time 

• Thursday 14th September (5.30pm - 6.30pm) - Parent Workshop: Early reading and phonics 

• Monday 25th September - Instrumental lessons begin.  

• Friday 20th October  - End of half term  

Community News! 

 

https://officiallondontheatre.com/kids-week/ 

 



 

Contact Us 

 

 

Sudbourne Primary School 

21 Mandrell Road  

Brixton  

London 

SW2 5EP 

0207 274 7631 

admin@sudbourne.com 
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